
WAC 246-222-080  Inspections not warranted—Informal review.  (1) 
If the department of health, office of radiation protection deter-
mines, with respect to a complaint under WAC 246-222-070 that an in-
spection is not warranted because there are no reasonable grounds to 
believe that a violation exists or has occurred, the office of radia-
tion protection shall notify the complainant in writing of such deter-
mination.

(a) If the complaint resulted from activities concerning natural-
ly occurring or accelerator produced radioactive materials or radia-
tion producing machines: The complainant may obtain review of such de-
termination by submitting a written statement of position to the As-
sistant Director, Division of Industrial Safety and Health, P.O. Box 
4600, Olympia, Washington 98504-4600. Such request for informal review 
will be processed according to the provisions of WAC 296-900-12015 and 
the provisions of the interagency agreement between the department of 
labor and industries and the department of health, office of radiation 
protection, if any.

(b) If the complaint resulted from activities concerning radioac-
tive material: The complainant may obtain review of such determination 
by submitting a written statement of position with the Department of 
Health, Office of Radiation Protection, P.O. Box 47827, Olympia, Wash-
ington 98504-7827 (360-236-3300), who will provide the licensee or 
registrant with a copy of such statement by certified mail, excluding, 
at the request of the complainant, the name of the complainant. The 
licensee or registrant may submit an opposing written statement of po-
sition with the department of health, office of radiation protection, 
who will provide the complainant with a copy of such statement by cer-
tified mail. Upon the request of the complainant, the department of 
health may hold an informal conference in which the complainant and 
the licensee or registrant may orally present their views. An informal 
conference may also be held at the request of the licensee or regis-
trant, but disclosure of the identity of the complainant will be made 
only following receipt of written authorization from the complainant. 
After considering all written or oral views presented, the department 
of health shall affirm, modify, or reverse the determination of the 
office of radiation protection and furnish the complainant and the li-
censee or registrant a written notification of the decision and the 
reason(s) therefore.

(2) If the office of radiation protection determines that an in-
spection is not warranted because the requirements of WAC 
246-222-070(1) have not been met, it shall notify the complainant in 
writing of such determination. Such determination shall be without 
prejudice to the filing of a new complaint meeting the requirements of 
WAC 246-222-070(1).
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.010, 70.98.050, and 70.98.080. WSR 
17-12-046, § 246-222-080, filed 6/1/17, effective 7/2/17. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 70.98.050. WSR 14-01-077, § 246-222-080, filed 
12/16/13, effective 1/16/14; WSR 98-13-037, § 246-222-080, filed 
6/8/98, effective 7/9/98; WSR 94-01-073, § 246-222-080, filed 12/9/93, 
effective 1/9/94. Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050 and 70.98.080. 
WSR 91-15-112 (Order 184), § 246-222-080, filed 7/24/91, effective 
8/24/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 43.70.040. WSR 91-02-049 (Order 
121), recodified as § 246-222-080, filed 12/27/90, effective 1/31/91. 
Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.080. WSR 87-01-031 (Order 2450), § 
402-48-080, filed 12/11/86; Order 1084, § 402-48-080, filed 1/14/76.]
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